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This report covers the material presented and discussed at the SACO-At-Large meeting held at on June 25, 2010 at ALA Annual in Washington, D.C. The meeting was led by Paul Frank from the Library of Congress. 

1. Program update. Paul reported that there are four COOP staff members with primary SACO responsibilities. Additionally, three other COOP staff members are utilized as auxiliary staff when necessary. Paul reported that "LC is very committed to SACO."

2. Email. The COOP Team is now using Microsoft Outlook for email. The email address is saco@loc.gov, and it is requested that libraries prefer using this address to sending emails to individuals on the COOP Team. 

3. Workflow. The COOP Team has adopted a green workflow; now, instead of printing out proposals, communication within LC is done electronically. 

4. Statistics. New classification proposals are up 71% from last year. Paul noted that classification proposals for cutter numbers for authors of belles lettres are now counted as descriptive rather than as subject. In the first year after this policy was implemented, the number of classification proposals dropped sharply. This new figure represents the increase from that year. Additionally, Paul reported that the number of SACO proposals increases each year. 

5. SACO Funnels. A new Music Library Association music funnel project is in the formative stages. Michael Colby from the University of California Davis will be leading this effort. In addition, Joanne Epstein of Harvard University will be forming a new Slavic funnel project. Also, the Middle Eastern Librarians Association is seeking to expand the existing Arabic funnel. 

It was pointed out that funnel projects are a great way for institutions with expertise but without the resources to commit to the PCC quantity requirements, to participate in SACO.  Paul reported that there is "a lot in flux right now."


6. Presentation. Kevin Ford, from the Library of Congress Network Development and MARC Standards Office gave a report on linked data at the Library of Congress. 

7. Genre/Form and other initiatives. Janice Young from the Library of Congress reported on various changes at the Library of Congress. The Genre/Form vocabulary will be extracted from LCSH and will stand alone in a new thesaurus called Library of Congress Genre Form Terms, or LCGFT.

The current MARC coding for LC genre/form terms in bibliographic records, 

655 ␢0 [Term].  ... will change to,
655 ␢7 [Term]. ǂ2 LCGFT

Additionally, a code in MARC field 040 ǂf will indicate the use of LCGFT in a bibliographic record. 

7. RDA. The proposed new cataloging content standard, Resource Description and Access, will be tested between October 1st and December 1st, 2010. During this period, there will be no impact on SACO. Policies will continue as written. Still, under RDA, changes will affect family names and the names of fictitious characters, which will be considered capable of authorship, a change from AACR. In test records, catalogers may observe applications of this change in the rules.  Paul noted that the email address lchelp4rda@loc.gov may be used for inquiries regarding the RDA test. PCC-related questions about RDA can be sent to coop@loc.gov. 


